
From: Ben Rogers [mailto:BRogers@nff.org.au]  

Sent: Friday, 14 September 2018 11:23 AM 
To: AMOD; Chambers - Hatcher VP; Chambers - Kovacic DP 

Cc: Stephen Smith; stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au; ebarrett@nuw.org.au 
Subject: AM2014/97 - Overtime Penalty Rates For Casual Employees - Horticulture Award 2010 

 
Dear Commission,  
 
I refer to the above matter and the Commission’s direction of 09 August 2018 ([2018] FWCFB 4695) 
to file any further submissions within 21 days of the publication of a draft determination. That 
deadline expires on 20 September 2018.  
 
As the Commission may appreciate, there is a great diversity of views amongst the employers and 
grower groups which the NFF represent on this matter. Accordingly, hearing all of their concerns and 
achieving a majority (let alone consensus) opinion which the NFF can then communicate to the 
Commission is a very substantial task. For that reason, we would greatly benefit from a longer period 
of time to file any submissions. We request an additional 21 days. Although we recognise this is a 
very long extension, the additional time should enable us to provide the Commission with a more 
meaningful response. 
 
I confirm that the other interested parties have been copied into this email 
 
Regards, 
 
Ben Rogers | General Manager – Workplace Relations and Legal Affairs | National Farmers' 
Federation 
T 02 6269 5666 | Locked Bag 9 Kingston ACT 2604 | 14 Brisbane Avenue, Barton ACT  
brogers@nff.org.au | www.nff.org.au | @NationalFarmers 

  

 
  
The information in this email and any attachments is strictly for the intended addressee(s) for purposes agreed and 
approved by the National Farmers’ Federation. It may contain confidential or legally privileged information. If you have 
received this email and you are not the an intended addressee, any confidentiality and privilege are not waived and you are 
not permitted to read, distribute or otherwise use the information it contains. Unless otherwise specified, media releases 
and other information intended for the public domain may be circulated and reproduced without further permission. This 
email does not constitute formal advice or consent, commitment or agreement by the sender or the National Farmers’ 
Federation unless specifically approved and indicated. If you have received this communication in error or wish to be 
removed from a distribution list, please contact the National Farmers' Federation on +61 2 6269 5666. 
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